
ST.  PAT’S  NYC  MILESTONE
MARCH; TEN YEARS OF BETRAYAL
March 17 marks the tenth anniversary of homosexuals marching
under their own banner in New York City’s St. Patrick’s Day
Parade. When the decision was reached in September 2014 that
gays could march in 2015, Bill Donohue pulled the Catholic
League contingent from ever marching again. He did so because
he  was  double-crossed—he  was  lied  to  by  senior  parade
officials.

In late August 2014, Donohue was asked by John Fitzsimons, a
lawyer and parade organizer, if he would object to including a
gay group marching in 2015. Donohue, who was acting as the PR
point man for the parade for 20 years, said it would be okay
provided they made a formal change in the rules, and they
included a pro-life group to march.

The latter was important because Donohue had been telling the
media for decades that gays and pro-life people have always
been free to march in the parade; they just could not do so
under their own banner. He was assured that would happen. On
September 3, 2014, Donohue issued a news release about this
development.

On September 4, William O’Reilly, the parade’s spokesman, said
that only one gay group (affiliated with NBC) would march. A
few  hours  later,  John  Lahey,  president  of  Quinnipiac
University and vice chairman of the parade, announced that
other gay groups could also apply to march.

On September 9, Donohue issued a statement about three new gay
groups applying to march. He took a shot at Lahey for opening
the door and for implying that a pro-life group might not be
included.

On September 11, Lahey made it official. When asked if a pro-
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life group would be allowed to march, he said, “That won’t be
happening.”  That  same  day,  Donohue  released  a  statement
titled, “We Will Not March.”

This  ugly  chapter  started  only  two  weeks  after  the  2014
parade.

On April 1, 2014, Lahey sent a letter to the directors of the
parade  citing  pressure  from  the  corporate  and  collegiate
elite.  Heineken,  Guinness,  Manhattan  College,  Fairfield
University, the Irish government, and the Ford Motor Company
were threatening to pull their role in underwriting the costs
of televising the parade on NBC. The latter found an ally in
Frances  X.  Comerford,  parade  organizer  and  chief  revenue
officer for NBC. Irish Central also played a role in pushing
for gays to crash the parade.

We had the law on our side, and the people on our side. It was
corrupt members of the ruling class that lied and sold us out.

To this day, the Catholic League is the only group to pull its
contingent from marching.


